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	NORTH BRADLEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 

MONDAY, 6 FEBRUARY 2023 AT 

NORTH BRADLEY PROGRESSIVE HALL


COUNCILLORS PRESENT
	Cllr Bernard Clarkson (BC)

	Cllr Tom Conner (TC)

	Cllr Nick Crangle (NC)

	Cllr Roger Evans (Chair) (RE)

	Cllr Mrs Jenny Joyce (JJ)

	Cllr Mrs Gina Lunt (GL)

	Cllr Francis Morland (FM)

	Cllr Horace Prickett (HP)

	Cllr Russell Willsmer (RW)

	Mrs Karin Elder (Clerk) 


	Item
	Record
	

	
	RE welcomed all to the meeting, especially GL to her first meeting since returning to the parish council as a councillor. 

	

	136
	APOLOGIES LL

	

	137
	MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  None
	

	138

	ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING FOR MEMBERS OF PUBLIC 19:35
HP updated councillors on the issue that some Churchland residents have with obstruction parking, particularly at school pick up, drop off times. HP has designed a solution which the clerk will scan and submit to Liam Cripps and Kirsty Rose with the Highways Improvement Request Form. RW has discussed the matter with school governors who felt that double yellow lines would only move the problem. School suggesting volunteers wearing high vis jackets. They will send a letter to parents to remind them to park courteously.

  
	

	139
	MEETING BACK IN SESSION 20.10

	

	140
	MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 2 January having been circulated previously, were approved, and signed as a true record of the meeting. 
 
	

	141

141.1

141.2

141.3

141.4

141.4

141.5

141.6
	MATTERS ARISING

126.1 Pedestrian crossing incident – Clerk brought to WC Highways department attention on 25 January along with PCs concern about the amount of traffic on Southwick Road. Awaiting a reply.  

126.2 Southwick Road overgrown trees. Tree surgeon cutting trees back to at least half their height same day as PC meeting. 

126.3 Data for bus timetables – Clerk has chased, awaiting reply. 

126.4 Noisy drains at Hungry Horse. Clerk to report on MyWiltshire system.

Church Lane resurfacing -  Highways Principal Technical Officer is hoping that the works to Church Lane will be undertaken within the next few months.  At the moment she does not have a specific date as there may need to be some investigation works in relation to the current construction of the carriageway. She has been in contact with Wessex Water who have agreed to lower the level of the two manhole covers on this stretch of Church Lane prior to the resurfacing works. 

132.1 Brokerswood bin installed end of January. 

132.3 TV removed from Southwick Road layby. (Not bin lid as requested.)

	

	142

	DEVELOPMENT CONTROL – APPLICATIONS RECEIVED  

18/10035/OUT; 20/09659/FUL and 20/00379/OUT Land South of Trowbridge: Site visits 20 February. The sites are the three developments around south Trowbridge – Studley Green and Southwick Court, as small section of which is in North Bradley. Main issue is flooding. 

RE asked Democratic Services to attend this visit but was informed that the visit was for Strategic Planning Committee members only. 

	

	143

	DEVELOPMENT CONTROL - DECISIONS MADE BY WC  None

	

	144
144.1

144.2

144.3


	CORRESPONDENCE 
Letter from Mr Pellier 23 January – concerned about speeding vehicles on Southwick Road. The PC has recently raised this again with WC and is awaiting a reply. 
Email from cilands106 12 January circulating Guidance Notes on Receiving and the Use of CIL Funds 2023.

Email from Perry Holmes, WC 9 January to give notice of WC intention to recover cost of elections from town, city and parish councils. RE reminded councillors that the PC has ringfenced £2000 for this purpose. PC has uncertainty about the cost of £1.70 per elector, believing it to be higher. 

  
	

	145
145.1

145.2
	DONATIONS
RE informed councillors that there will be an event at the Baptist Church to publicise the Neighbourhood Plan review. The PC is invited to donate to support the church. Councillors resolved to donate £30. 

The PC had received an email from a friend of Pam Kettlety’s, outlining an initiative to place a bench in memory of Pam and Mike at the White Horse. Councillors resolved to donate £25 towards the fund.    

	

	146
	PARISH COUNCIL VACANCY
Following the funeral of Pam Kettlety, the WC elections team will be issuing the statutory notice.
 
	

	147
	NATIONAL PLANNING POLICY FRAMEWORK COSULTATION
The clerk presented overviews from David Feather and Peter Deck, Pewsey PC. FM said he felt the new NPPF would make very little difference to WC. WC not demonstrating a five-year housing land supply. There is a shortfall which will not be solved by removing the 5% buffer. Councillors resolved for the Clerk to respond following David Feather’s suggestions.  

 
	

	148
	NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN REVIEW

RE outlined the discussions held so far with the planning consultants, Aaron Smith and Hollie Sturgess at Master Land planning. An event is planned for Saturday 4 March at the Baptist Church to publicise the review. A call for sites within the area will begin at that time. The consultants have recommended amending the Designated Neighbourhood Area to reflect the transfer of land to Trowbridge. Councillors disagreed with this recommendation. Only a few people are affected by the change who would be required to vote on it and the town council would be bound to agree to it. Clerk will report back to steering group and consultants.

	

	149
149.1

149.2

149.3

149.4

149.5

149.6

	MAINTENANCE – 

BC updated the council on recent matters:

Two broken bollards at Meridian Park need replacing. 

Gully needs clearing at Kings Folly, Little Common.

Litter at Phillips Way bench. Clerk to report on MyWilts. 

Pavement outside 32 Woodmarsh is sinking. Clerk to submit request on MyWilts. 

Manhole cover beyond the Longs Arms bus shelter is rocking. Clerk will report on MyWilts.

	

	150
	FINANCE

The following payments having been previously circulated, were approved and will be paid on-line.
Payee

Amount
150.1

K Elder Salary, office/travel expenses January

£586.55
150.2

HMRC January

£132.40
150.3

Google Work Space subscription 1 Jan 23-31 Jan 23 

£2.30
150.4

Idverde Brokerswood Bin

£1320.00

150.5

Mirage Signs Old Pound Sign (Overlooked October)

£45.60

150.6

Westbury Town Council Incinerator appeal donation

£100.00

150.7

Just Giving Cllrs Mike and Pam Kettlety bench donation

£25.00

150.8

Baptist Church Warm Space donation 

£100.00


	

	
	
	

	151
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING Monday 6 March 2023 19:30 at the Progressive Hall. 
	

	
	The meeting closed at 21.00 

Signed …………………………
	Date ……………………
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